
Report on 
 

Correspondence to Council - March 2019 

Date of Meeting 
 

Thursday 28th March 2019 

Reporting Officer 
 

P Moffett, Head of Democratic Services 

Contact Officer  
 

P Moffett, Head of Democratic Services 

 
 

Is this report restricted for confidential business?   
 

If ‘Yes’, confirm below the exempt information category relied upon  
 

Yes     

No  x 

 
 

1.0 Purpose of Report 

 
1.1 

 
Provide an update on correspondence received for attention of Council.  
 

2.0 Background 

 
2.1 

 
This paper refers to correspondence to be brought to the attention of Council. Items are 
referred to in 3.0 below. 
 

3.0 Main Report 

 
3.1 
 
 
 
 
 
3.2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.4 
 
 
 
 

 
Correspondence from Fermanagh & Omagh District Council – Sperrins Rambler 
 
The Director of Regeneration and Planning has corresponded on behalf of F&ODC 
requesting that the Council promote the Sperrin Rambler Bus Service (formerly Ulsterbus 
403) through its social media outlets.  Refer to appendix A.  
 
Correspondence from Secretary of State for Northern Ireland, NIO 
 
The Secretary of State has corresponded with the Chief Executive giving notification of the 
recent resignation of an independent member from the NI Policing Board and that five 
independent members’ terms of appointment are due to expire in June 2019.  She has 
indicated she is minded to launch a new competition but before this course of action is 
taken, feedback is being sought from councils under Paragraph 8(2) of Schedule 1 of the 
Police (NI) Act 2000. Refer to appendix B.  
 
Correspondence from Newry, Mourne & Down DC 
 
The Chief Executive, Newry, Mourne & Down DC has corresponded with the Chief 
Executive giving notification of the passing of a Motion on the siting of ‘geographical 
disposal facilities for Waste Management’.  A copy of correspondence they have sent to 
the Secretary of State for the Dept for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy is also 
attached. Refer to appendix C.  
 
Correspondence from Education Authority 
 
A briefing on schools provision and plans within the district was provided by the Education 
Authority as part of the January Council meeting.  Members requested from the Official in 
attendance that a meeting be held with the relevant Education Officials to progress a 



 number of local issues. This has now been followed up and an initial response has been 
received from the Chief Executive of the Education Authority. Refer to appendix D.  

4.0 Other Considerations 

 
4.1 

 

Financial, Human Resources & Risk Implications 
 

Financial: not applicable 
 

Human: not applicable 
 

Risk Management: not applicable 
 

 
4.2 

 

Screening & Impact Assessments  
 

Equality & Good Relations Implications: not applicable 
 
 

Rural Needs Implications: not applicable 
 
 

5.0 Recommendation(s) 

 
5.1 

 
That Council notes and considers, as necessary, the correspondence received.  
 
 

6.0 Documents Attached & References 

  
Appendix A:  Fermanagh & Omagh District Council 

Appendix B:  Secretary of State for Northern Ireland, NIO 

Appendix C: Newry, Mourne & Down DC 

Appendix D: Education Authority NI 

 


